
Venetian Seating Policy 
 
   When blankets outnumber residents, 
things can get a little crazy down in East 
Park. As a result, Venetian has established a 
seating policy to enable those in the Pavilion 
area and elsewhere in East Park, to enjoy the 
Venetian concert experience. The seating 
policy has been revised somewhat, and will 
continue to address safety concerns.  
 

   This year the Pavilion seating areas will be 
opened for entry each morning at 8:00 a.m., 
including some stairwells, from Venetian 
Wednesday through Venetian Saturday, for 
those who wish to place blankets and chairs 
to reserve their individual seats. These 
arrangements will be overseen by security 
and law enforcement personnel. The prior 
“blanket zone,” “tier seating,” and “no 
standing” rules have been eliminated.  
 

   Please also note that if any chairs, blankets, 
coolers, etc., are left anywhere in East Park 
overnight, or are placed there prior to 8:00 a.m., they will be removed and discarded by the City 
Department of Public Works (DPW). Please make sure to grab all of your belongings at the end 
of the evening and clean up any trash around your area so we can give our hard working City 
DPW a little break at the end of the night.  
 

   As a matter of safety and courtesy to others, Venetian requests your friendly cooperation so 
that all spectators may enjoy Venetian’s free admission concerts. 


